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Wagion Heads To NOAC

by T-Bird Times

Even as this issue of
the T-Bird is being
mailed, 31 brothers of
Wagion Lodge are at the
1994 National Order of
the Arrow Conference at
Purdue University in
West Lafayette, Indiana.
While there, Wagion
contingent members will
beinvolved with thegreat
training opportunities as
well as other activities
and competitions.

The Communications
Committee willbe looking
to bring home a national
championship this time
with the 7-Bird Times. In
1992 at the University of
Tennessee, the T-Bird
finished second overall
and earned National
Honor Newsletter hon-
ors.

In addition to the
newsletter competition,
Wagion plans to compete
in a wide array of athletic
events. One of the goals
Wagion has set is to re-
capture the tug-of-war
titles in both the youth

and adult divisions. Sev-
eral members of Wagion
are planning to run in
some of the long distance
events and a volleyball
team hasbeen assembled.

For those Wagion
members whose interests
spread away from athlet-
ics, Regis Dunnisputting
together a team to com-
petein the O.A. Jeapordy
contest. Also, Wagion is
preparing a booth for the
Founders Day Festival,
centering on the Home-
town Flavor theme.

Followingthe four days
at the conference,
Wagion's contingincy will
spend some time in Cin-
cinnati, Ohio. The stay
will include a day at
King's Island.

As just about anyone
who has attended a Na-
tional Conference will
attest, the training and
fellowship opportunities
cannot be equaled at any
other scouting event.
Watch for all the details
of the 1994 NOAC in the
next issue of the 7-Bird

Times, including results
and pictures.

Whenthelodge gathers
for the August Fellowship
Weekend, the memories
of this year's conference
will still be fresh in
everyone'smind. Thereis
no better time than that
to begin planning ahead
for 1996, Listen for details
at the August Weekend
on how to get in on the
ground floor of planning
for the next trip in two
years. By signingup early
and spreading the pay-
mentsover two years, the
cost is much more man-
ageable.

Preliminary details,
including dates and loca-
tion, will be officially an-
nounced at the August
Weekend. Unofficial ru-
mors are that the 1996
NOAC will return to the
University of Tennessee,
Knoxville. Give it some
thought and come pre-
pared toreserve a spoton
theroster with just$25at
the August Weekend.

Pictured above is the eontmgency that Wagion Lodge 6 sent to the
1994 Section 5 Conclave at Camp Custalogatown, June 10-12. Wagion
sent 65 members, a new all time high for Wagion Lodge. With no limit
onnextyears conclave at Heritage Scout Reservation, Wagion members
can come out in full force.

Training Announced For E.C.

Lodge officer elections
were held in June at the
service weekend, follow-
ing Saturday evening
dinner. The results of the
elections are as follows:

Chief:Jeremy Nazimek

Program vice-chief:Jim
Bittner Jr.

Administration vice-
chief: Jeremy Steck

Treasurer: Matt Show

Secretary: Andy Ayers.

A lodge officers train-

ingwesscheduled forJuly
butplanshadtobe altered
due to illness and work
commitments. The lodge
officers training has been
movedto coincide with the
executive committee
training weekend on Aug.
26-28. Theincominglodge
officers are expected to
report on Friday night
and the rest of the ex-
ecutive committee on
Saturday morning.

The officers training
will happen Friday
evening and Sunday
morning. The rest of the
executive committee will
train all day Saturday
followed by a large
eveningmealand possibly
a trip to the Somerset
County Fair that evening.

Details will be provided
to those that will need to
be in attendance.

Newly elected lodge officers Jeremy Nazimek (left), a chief and
Jimmy Bittner,Jr, program vice-chief are busy filling executive board
positions for the coming lodge year.

UpComing Events

: A tes (left) the Vigil Honor Chairman presents Jay Rutter of 30Jul -6 Aug94  NOAC Purdue University
’l‘ro?);ml]lwla ng:el)lswelle: gll’a. with his Vigil }l;onor award. Rutter's| |[19,20,21 Aug94  August Fellowship Weekend Camp Conestoga
Indian name is Wasin Bloka Nopeya Cikala Cantagmiynpi, translated | |26, 27,28 Aug94  Executive Committee Training Camp Buck Run
as Large Man Who Drives a Small Car. 7,8, 9 Oct 94 October Service Weekend Camp Conestoga
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Fellowship Activities Planned

The Activities Commit-
tee would like to an-
nounce the plans for the
upcoming August Week-
end. That weekend is the
yearly fellowship week-
end, which means that
work service is not a re-
quirement, but having
fun is.

This August will see the
third annual August car-
nival. Each committee

Wagion Lodge members show their winin
5 (}onclave volleyball competition. Wagion finished third this year and
will be competing at NOAC. Try to become a member of the team by
participating during the August Fellowship weekend.

will be required to set up
a game booth with the
proceeds going tothe 1996
youth contingency fund to
help offset the costs for
youth participants forthe
National Order of the
Arrow Conference.

Also on tap for the
weekend will be movies
on Friday night, aspecial
snack on Saturday night
followed by the midnight

auction. Anyone having
auction items to please
bring them to the week-
end. The pool will be open
weather providing and
rumors of a volleyball
game and horseshoe
pitching are floating
about.

Remember, this is a
fellowship weekend so
everyone come on out for
a fun-filled weekend.
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Remember the 12th Law

During each Wagion
Lodge #6 weekend, we
hold religious services.
The Protestant service is
held Saturday evenings
afterdinnerat 7:15in the
dininghall. Catholic mass
isheld at 7:15in the O.A.
building.

A lot of hard work and

planning is put into
bringing clergy to the
weekends, so please at-
tend and participate in
your respective service.
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The T-Bird Times is the official publication of
Wagion Lodge #6 W.W.W., Order of the Arrow
affiliated with the Westmoreland-Fayette Council

Inc.,2 Garden Center Drive, Greensburg, PA15601-
1393. It is published six times a year. The opinions
expressed within are those of indiv:dua!s and do
not necessarily represent those of the entire Lodge
membership orthe Westmoreland-Fayette Cc_mnc_xl.,
Inc. Submissions to be considered for publication
should be typed (triple spaced) and addressed to the
T-Bird Times, Scott Husband, Editor, 1347 Conway
Drive, Greensburg, PA 15601. The editor reserves
the right to edit as he sees fit all copy submitted to
the T-Bird Times.

Scott Husband ........ccccueiemresmvasnsssanaenes Editor
Rich Ashford Adviser
Emory Lawson .....cccceeeievenies Photo Adviser
Justin Lawson ... ...Phowgragher
Doug Dorula ......ccccoeeriinine Finance Adviser

The T-Bird Times is typeset by the Penn-Fran-
klin News, Murrysville, PA. and printed by Somerset
Newspapers, Somerset, PA.

The deadline for articles for the October issue of’
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swear.

We send our little Indian boys and girls
to school, and when they come back talk-
ing English, they come back swearing.
There is no swear word in the Indian

languages, and I haven't yet learned to
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Gertrude S. Bonnin

Yankton Souix

(Zitkala-Sa)

by Brain Thlenfeld

As the Lodge year is
beginningtoclose, there
are a few thoughts and
reminders that I need
to pass on to the Lodge
Brothers. First, the Fi-
nance Committesellsall
types of Lodge mer-
chandise throughout
the weekends. The
hours are as follows:
during registration on
Fridayevening, 8:00AM
to Noon and 1:00 PM to
5:00 PM on Saturday,
and during Snack Sat-
urday evening. The Fi-
ance Office is closed on
Sunday. A reminder
that most Lodge mer-
chandise is on sale at
the Council Service
Center and can be pur-
chased during regular
business hours. Also,
the current price list for
all Wagion Lodge mer-
chandise is printed in
this issue for your con-
venience.

the 7T-Bird is 2 September 1994

Anyone attending the
National Order of the
Arrow Conference
(NOAC) be aware of this
information. Lodge flaps
willbe at the Council Ser-
vice Center for any youth
or adult interested in
purchasingthem to trade
or sell at the Conference.

Next, any one Brother
having ideas or sugges-
tions for new types of
Lodge Merchandise that
the Finance Committee
could sell should either
contact Brian Ihlenfeld
(925-8255) or Regis Dunn
(532-1867). We would like
to sell what the Lodge
members want to buy, so
suggestions are greatly
appreciated.

A reminder that the
75th Anniversary is fast
approaching. The Lodge
will begin it's celebration
at the August Weekend
next year, so plans must
be made soon. If any
youth is interested in

Lodge Merchandise Available at Weekends

serving as a chairman for
the 75th Anniversary
Committee orifany adult
isinterested in servingas
an adviser to this com-
mittee, please contact
Brian Ihlenfeld or Matt
Ayres (925-3903) as soon
as possible.

Finally, I have a mes-
sage to pass on from
Froggy and the members

please register Friday
evening in the O.A.
Lodge even if you hae
prepaid at the Council
Service Center. It is
essential that Froggy
gets an accurate ac-
count of members so he
can purchase enough
food for everyone.
Thanks to all Brothers
for paying attention to

these reminders. I hope
to see everyone in Aug.

working in the Kitchen:
All Lodge Brothers,

Order of the Arrow Bolo Tie ........cceeuerueernreese
Wagion Lodge Hats
Wagion Lodge Key Chains
Wagion Lodge Flap
Wagion Lodge Neckerchiefs .....

Wagion Lodge T-Shirts (all sizes)
Belt Buckles
Order of the Arrow Handbooks ..............cceeevne
0. A. Back Patches
Ordeal Sashes
Brotherhood Sash
Vigil Sashes
Chennilles*
Ordeal Hat Pin




T-Bird Announces New
Advisers for 1994-95

by T-Bird Times

Afterthree and one-half
years as adviser to the
Communications Com-
mittee, Rich Ashford has
announced that this will
behislastissue asadviser
of that committee.
Ashford will turn over the
committee to co-advisers
Laurie Koronowski and
Doug Dorula.

Ashford took over the
committee in 1991 and
guided three talented
editors into the current
system and style. The old
T-Bird Times was
printed on Xerox copy
machines on 8x11 paper.
The current system in-
cludes tabloid size news-
print and has allowed to
committee to expand into
an operation that is
similar to a real newspa-
per. There is an editor,
writers, a photography
department and an ad-
vertising department to
help supplement the fi-
nancial costs of printing
and distribution.

With Ashford as ad-

viser, the multi-talented
Ken Koncerak as editor

At the June Weekend,
June 17-19,1994, the
Wagion Lodge Executive
Committee proposed
raising dues, weekend
late fees and the deadline
forthe collection of yearly
dues. A vote by all youth
members of the lodge will
take place during the
business meeting, Sun-

was able to enter the 7-
Bird Times for the first
time in national competi-
tion at the 1992 NOAC.
The T-Bird finished sec-
ond in the nation overall.

This year at the 1994
NOAC the T-Bird Times
is hoping to capture the
National Championship
with entries from the
editorship of Regis Dunn
and Scott Husband.

Ashford would like to
thank all of the people
that have provided the
youth members of the
committee the best pos-
sible facilitiestobringthe
T-Bird together. He
would personally like to
thank the three editors
that have worked with
him, all of the secretaries
at the Council office that
have been ever so helpful
with the mailing, the
staffs of the two printing
facilities that have
printed the 7T-Bird,
Vandergrift Printing and
the Somerset Newspa-
pers and finally to the
staffofthe Penn-Franklin
News foropeningup their
computers and layout fa-
cilities to us.

Legal Notice

day August 21 at 9:00
a.m.

Due to foreseen finan-
cial problems in the near
future dues need to be
raised from the current
$6.00 to $8.00. Late dues
will be raised from the
current $7.00 to $10.00.

The deadline for dues
collection has been pro-

One of the contests that allowed adult
competition at the 1994 Section 5 Conclave
was the jello eating contest. Laurie
Koronowski shows her form that earned third
place honors.
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Success Shines on FAC

The First Aid committee would like to report that the
committee isenjoying continued success. The FAC hasenough
personnel to safely attend to the needs of the lodge, but they
will not turn down any help that might be offered.

If youare interested you can contactchairman Mike Howard
at 837-4985 or either of the advisers, Brenda Howard or Jim
Biitner Sr.,438-4648. Or you can stop in the Health Lodge at
the August Fellowship Weekend. If you do decide to join, you
are eligable for a FAC t-shirt for only $2.00.

Just because we are not in desperate need of help doces not
mean that we do not need some things. The following is a list
of supplies that are still in need:

Trauma dressings, Peroxide, Rubbing alcohol, Sting kill,
Rubber gloves, Nasal cannula, CB's or radios

Dance Team Needs Help

by Dave Kruckvich

Hello Brothers! Iam writing this article because the dance
team needs your help. It would be greatly appreciated if the
lodge members who hunt or know someone who hunts,
would please donate feathers from geese, ducks, turkeys,
pheasant, and crow. The hides of fox, muskrat, and rabbits
would also be greatly appreciated.

If anyone would like to sign up to join the dance team,
please call me at 887-4233, Eric Kreinbrook at 547-8229, or
Adrian Horvath at 837-2754. New members are always
appreciated because of the busy schedule we have. This past
February we went to three Blue and Gold banquets, two mall
shows and, of course, the OA Banquet. We also have more
dances coming up in the months ahead. We will be going to
a bunch of Pow Wows this summer.

Finally, I would like to congratulate all the new Ordeals
and Brothers and encourage them to sign up for the dance
team. If you can't reach any of us, we will be at the August
weekend. Will we see you there?

Tl

Personal Catering

posed to be moved to the
October weekend and
drop notices to be sent
out on Dec. 1.

Regular weekend fees
will remain at $6.00 but

Speciaity - Hors d'oeuvres

PATTYS
PANTRY

1 Mile South of Greensburg on Route 819

late fees to be raised from
$8.50t0$9.00to eliminate
the necessity of making
change.

Special Prices For
Blue & Gold Dinners
& Scouting Functions

Registration for August Service Weekend Now Available
August Service Weekend & 19, 28- 21 ‘;“8- on site: Western Bal‘-B-q ueing
$6.00 ($8.50 walk-in) amp Conestoga .
" Featuring our complete - "Patty's Wagon"
Name: Unit:
Address: District: We Specialize in Personalized
Phone: Weddlngs and Parties
Amount Enclosed (nonrefundable): $ "Our B R Ptqrsonalizeg Fﬁr You .
Mail to: 0.A. Weekend Registration ur Best Reference is Local Preference
Westmore&nd-["ayette Council, Inc. (41 2) e
2 Garden Center Drive R.D. #11, Box 711 [
s Greensburg, PA 15601 Patricia J.Sutherland
Council Phone # (for telephone reservation): (412) 837-1630 CATERINGENTERPRISES, INC. President
(412) 837-1630 Checks payable to Wagion #6, B.S.A. . -
The People's #1 Choice - Patty's Pantry
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Chief
Mathew Ayres 925-3903
Program Vice-Chief
Jeremy Nazimek 628-3563
Administration Vice-Chief
Jimmy Bittner 438-4648
Treasurer
Brian Ihlenfeld 925-8255
Secretary
Jeremy Steck 864-4593
Lodge Adviser
Herb Harris 537-2484
Program Vice-Chief Adviser
Ben Piper 547-3616
Administration Vice-Chief Adviser
Chuck Galvin 8349127
Treasurer Adviser
Doug Dorular 437-4090
Secretary Adviser
Boyd Kessing, 327-7826
Staff Adviser
Matt Budz 837-1630
< Program Division
Chr: Ethan Beatty 238-0434
Adv: Jim Sherin 832-1538
Brotherhood
Chr: Andrew Ayres 925-3903
Chr: Jack Douger 887-7824
1
Chr: Steve Ostermiller 423.5247
Adv: Chris Yumin
Ross Bash 468-8600
Elangomat
Chr: Keith Douger 887.7824
Adv: Doug Kelly 887-3158
Activiti
Chr: Marc Burns 446-7985
Adv: Wayne Joh 834-7712
Conservation
Chr: Mike Vosco
Rdv: Gary Stedk BELAESS
Rance Team
Chr: Dave Kruckvich 8874233
Adv: Adrian Horvath 837-2754
Ceremonials
Chr: Matt Show 439-5419
Adv: Wayne Krienbroo} 547-8229
Charles Churby II 246-7556

Executive Committee Directory

Service
Chr: Paul Antonic Jr 872-9440
Adv: Gary Maners 694-8557

Bob Miller 836-5923
Ways and Mcans
Chr: Mike Currykosky 539-9138
Adv: Jon Currykowski 539-9138

Rel Orzehowski Sr 4234001
it Aid
Chr: Mike Howard 837-4985
Adv: Jim Bittner Sr 438-4648

Brenda Howard 8374985
Commissar
Chr: Dave Pletcher 887-5352
Adv: Jack Pletcher 887-5352

Administrative Division

Einance
Chr: Regis Dunn 532-1867
Adv: Jack Nazime} 628-3563

2 C
Chr: Mike Lyons 8630529
Adv: Marty Lyons 863-0529
Unit Electi
Chr: Kraig Suter 887-3208
Adv: Dennis Kinzel 446-1667
¢ 2N
Chr: Scott Husband 8329292
Adv: Rich Ashford 372-1506
Chr: Matt Reed 8634260 In the above picture how many water safety
Adv: Paul Reed 8634260 violations can you name? The person wl:no

Special Division correctly identifies as many as possible will
’94 Conclave be given a special prize. Tie breaker: Name of
Chr: Jeremy Alcorn 5476080 | person and the activity he is engaged in.Send
Adv: Glenn Gates 5234377 | pepliesto T-Bird Times, c/o Scott Husband, 1347
Chr: Davin Chellman 446-7117 Conway Dr., GmnSbur,g_' PA 15601.
Adv: Ken Koncerak 863-1776
Chr: Rel Orzehowski Jr 423-4001 To en
Adv: Gerry Sutherland §32-8018 6. Westmoreland-
- Top 10 Names For The Faye! .
iy 9253003 New Council If We Had 5. EVAC (Eternal Va-
Adv: Ken Koncerak 863-1776  C lidated With EVAC cation from our Accumu-
NOACS 10. West-Fay-Valley  lated Cash)
Chr: Andrew Horvath 837-2754 9. Allegheny Trails 4. Playground for the
Adv: George Saletrik 4375866  Fodder Rich and Famous
) 8. Bob 3. Ferguson's Folly

Vil Hopor A R <
Chr: Adam Mates 8874975 7. Mistake without the 2. The Money Pit
Adv: Rich Browning .. 378.7602  Lake 1. New Jersey

by Mike Currykosky
This past June week-
end,the Waysand Means
committee did a stupen-
dous job for a variety of
reasons. One was that
other than doing all the
work to set up the circles
for the ceremonies and
making sure everything
went off right, they
helped the Conservation
committee plant the 500
seedlings that were do-
nated by the PA Game
Comission. A special
thanks to Matt Hough
who was a major part of
this donation. Included
in the seedlings were
Norway Spruce, White

pine, Mugo pine,
Flowereing Japanese
crabapple, American

Bittesweet, Washington
Hawthorne and Moun-
tain Ash.

The second reason that
it was a great job that
weekend was the help the
Ways and Means com-

Ways and Means Aids Conservation

mittee received from Rel
Orzehowski and Keith
Miller who stepped up to
take control in my ab-
sence. I would also like to
thank any others that
helped out with all of the

work.

Finally, I would like to
congratulate Jeremy
Nazimek, who was
elected chieffor the com-
ing year. I know he'll do
a great job for the lodge.

Jeremy Steck, lodge s

Spring Nature Walk.

S

ecretary, puts on a demonstration during the

The T-Bird Times would like to thank Chuck
Galvin for posing for the 1994 dart board

o

target.




